
Durbin Creek Elementary School Parent Teacher Organization 

General Meeting April 28, 2023  DCE Music Room 5:30 PM 

 

Board Members: 

Maria Johnson  Co-President 

Shanthi Dhaduvai Co-President 

Dara Giddings  Vice President 

Nikki Boutin  Treasurer 

Tarra Lowe  Partner-in-Learning Coordinator 

Jen Sachs  Secretary 

 

Meeting called to order at 5:35 PM 

Agenda Reviewed, and the Minutes from the February Meeting Minutes were approved.  

Motion: Jean Kepner  Second: Sadie Ebanyet 

 

Election Results 

President: Dara Giddings 

Vice President: Tarra Lowe 

Secretary: Elizabeth Frankland 

Treasurer: Nikki Boutin 

Partner – in – Learning Coordinator: Lala Kneppar 

Fundraiser Event Coordinator: Esther Hagler 

 

Teacher Appreciation Week 

Teacher appreciation week is May 1 – 5 and we have shared suggestions with our DCE Families for 

something they can do to show appreciation for our teachers and staff.  
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Events 

• 5th Grade Sports Night and Color Run:  Friday, May 12th 

o Students & families must PRE-REGISTER prior to May 10th to be able to  attend the 

event. 

• 5th Grade Awards Night: May 18 - 5:30pm @ Creekside HS Auditorium 

o All students will be individually presented their awards. 

• 5th Grade Celebration Day: May 23rd 

o Music, GameTruck, Games, Bingo and lots of fun with friends! 

• Field Day:  

o Thursday, May 18th (K-2) 

o  Monday, May 22nd (3-5) 

o Parents will be able to attend to watch but must RSVP with teachers at least 1 week 

prior.  

Principal’s Report 

• Testing 

o K-2 is over and went smoothly. We are starting to dig into that information.  

o 3-5 starts on Monday (May 1)  

▪ No time limit on these tests; students have as long as they need to finish.  

▪ 5th Grade will finish with their science tests on May 15 & 16 

• Events 

o Just a huge amount of events coming up with Field Day, 5th Grade, Pre-K Graduation, the 

Kindergarten last day etc.  

• Enrollment is 1015; we are projected to be 1004 when we start the school year in August. 

o We are expecting 4 new portable classrooms.  

o Kindergarten enrollment is open, and we have been getting students signed up, so 

please keep sharing. We are not doing any screening for class placement this summer.  

Adjournment 

Keep checking your email and Facebook over the summer as we start planning for next year.  

Motion: Jean Kepner  Second: Sadie Ebanyet 

 


